
WATER-SEWER COMMINISSORS MINUTES 
 

May 10, 2011 
 

Present: Leo Collette, George Cornwall, Valorie Daigle, Dave Berger, Charlie 
Packard and Mark Petersen 

 
1. Leo called the  meeting at 6PM 
 
2. May 10, 2011 agenda was unanimous approved. 

 
3. Minutes of April 12, 2011 were unanimously approved 

 
4. Louise Russell, 37 Lashua Road had a 6PM appointment with the 

commissioners.  She has rescheduled to June 14, 2011 at 6PM 
 

5. Tank update is being delayed by Town Council.  The contracts will be going 
to Rural Development tomorrow in Holden 

 
6. Mark is working on a draft letter for the seasonal rates.  A letter will be sent 

out with the new fee before the next billing in June 2011.  Mark is to order 50 
plastic locks for water valves 

 
7. 55% unaccounted water, Mark is investigating.    The meter reading can be 

read w/an additional zero.  Having Hershey came in to explain meter reading. 
 

8. Water-Sewer Collections.  See report. 
 

9. A motion by Val and seconded by George to waive the fee the water and 
sewer for the Bresnahan Scouting Center to be located at 150 Center Street.  
Richie Wright will be the contractor doing the installation.  Unanimously 
approved 

 
10. Laurie Ducharme, 74 Main Street had requested an abatement on bill no 

16873 of $1,739.30.  This property is being rented.  The Water Dept did 
recheck to see if the reading was correct which it was.  No determination has 
been made why the consumption was so large.  The Commissioners waited 
until the May 10 meeting to make a decision to see what the next quarter 
billing read.  The April billing was back on track and the Commissioners did 
not approved Ms. Ducharme’s request for abatement. 

 
11. Bernadette Clark, 12 Central Street met with the Commissioners April 12, 

2011 complaining that her usage was always high.  Mrs. Clark was supposed 
to make an appointment to verify her meter was working correctly.   Mrs. 
Clark has not contact the Water Dept.  Withdrawn 

12. 40 customers still need meters 



 
13. $10,000 grant for water line map. 

 
14. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM 

 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Valorie Daigle 


